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READY, SET, GO!!! 

We will be meeting both physically and 
virtually where possible on...                   

Wed. Sept. 23rd at 7:30 pm 
 

      Physically 
In addition  to four board members, we 
have the capacity for 21 more people to 
attend in person at 825 Sherbrook St.  
This would be mainly for those who do 
not have access to a computer.  
See Page 5 for preliminary COVID-19 
instructions.  

 

Pre-registration is a MUST for onsite attendance. 
.     First come, first served.  
Please call Lorrie at              
204-489-2731 to register.  

 

Virtually 
The capacity for a virtual meeting is 
almost limitless. One possible option 
for a video conference meeting which many people are already 
familiar with is Zoom. The virtual system we will be using is still to be 
determined. 

 

The virtual meeting can be attended  in two ways: 
¶ via a link sent to you on your computer or  
¶ by phone-in to a designated telephone number.  
 

In either case:  
To include yourself in this virtual meeting... 

REGISTER with Randy ASAP at:          
Email: r.hull@shaw.ca Subject line to say: Join Meeting Sept.  

 

More information and detailed instructions will be 
forwarded to you prior to the meeting once you have 

registered.  
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WHO WE ARE 

VISITING SERVICE 

WHAT IS AN OSTOMY? 

WHAT WE OFFER 

MEMBERSHIP 

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

ARE YOU MOVING? 

The Winnipeg Ostomy Association, 
Inc. (WOA) is a non-profit 
registered charity run by 
volunteers with the support of 
medical advisors. We are an 
affiliate of Ostomy Canada 
Society.  We provide emotional 
support, experienced and practical 
help, instructional and 
informational services through our 
membership, to the family unit, 
associated care givers and the 
general public. Our range of 
service and support covers 
Winnipeg, Manitoba and North 
Western Ontario.    

Anyone with an intestinal or 
urinary tract diversion, or others 
who have an interest in the WOA, 
such as relatives, friends and 
medical professionals, can become 
a member.  

An ostomy is a surgical procedure 
performed when a person has lost 
function of the bladder or bowel. 
This can be due to Crohnôs disease, 
ulcerative colitis, cancer, birth 
defects, injury or other disorders.  
The surgery allows for bodily 
wastes to be re-routed into a pouch 
through a new opening (called a 
stoma) created in the abdominal 
wall. Some of the major ostomy 
surgeries include colostomy, 
ileostomy and urostomy.  

Upon the request of a patient, the 
WOA will provide a visitor for 
ostomy patients. The visits can be 
pre or post operative or both. The 
visitor will have special training 
and will be chosen according to the 

patientôs age, gender, and type of 
surgery. A visit may be arranged by 
calling the Visitor Coordinator or 
the ostomy nurse (NSWOC) by 
asking your Doctor or nurse. There 
is no charge for this service.  
  

MEETINGS: Regular meetings 
allow our members to exchange 
information and experiences with 
each other. We also run groups for 
spouses and significant others 
(SASO) and a young personôs 
group (Stomas R Us).  
  

INFORMATION: We publish a 
newsletter, INSIDE/OUT, eight 
times a year.  
  

EDUCATION:  We promote 
awareness and understanding in 
our community.  
  

COLLECTION OF UNUSED 
SUPPLIES:  We ship unused 
supplies to developing countries 
through Friends of Ostomates 
Worldwide (Canada). 

Chapter meetings are held from 
September through May. There are 
no scheduled chapter meetings in 
June, July, or August. A Christmas 
party is held in December.  
  

Meetings are held on the 
FOURTH WEDNESDAY  

of the month. 
  

     7:30 pmð9:30 pm 
 

Manitoba POSSIBLE Bldg. 

825 Sherbrook Street,  
Winnipeg, MB  
Rooms 202 & 203  

 
  

FREE PARKING:  
Enter the SMD parking lot to the 
south of the building just off Sher-
brook and McDermott Ave.  

OUR MEETINGS 

4th Wednesdays of the month 
 

SEPT. 23rd 
 

Looking forward to seeing 
you all againðphysically or 

virtually.  
 

Donôt forget to register. 

If you move, please inform us of 
your change of address so we can 
continue to send you the 
newsletter and Ostomy Canada 
magazine.   
Send your change of address to:  

WOA 
Box 158 

Pine Falls, MB   R0E 1M0  

The Editor, Inside/Out 
1101-80 Snow Street 
Winnipeg, MB   R3T 0P8 
Email: woainfo@mts.net 

  

All submissions are welcome, may 
be edited and are not guaranteed to 
be printed.  
  

Deadline for next issue:  
Friday, October 9, 2020 

 
  

WEBSITE 
Visit the WOA Web Pages: 

http://www.ostomy-winnipeg.ca 
Webmaster: 

webmaster@ostomy-winnipeg.ca 

DISCLAIMER 

Articles and submissions printed in this 
newsletter are not necessarily endorsed by 
the Winnipeg Ostomy Association and 
may not apply to everyone. It is wise to 
consult your Enterostomal Therapist or 
Doctor before using any information from 
this newsletter.  



 

 
WOA, 
     Thanks so much for the lovely get-well card. I 
am getting well, slowly, and Iôm very grateful to 
have quarantine over so I can move around & go 
out & interact with people again. Iôm hopeful 
that restrictions will loosen enough for meetings 
to resume in the fall.  
     Stay safe & thanks againð 
   Jan Dowswell 

***********************************   

     Please accept my donation to the WOA. It will be 40 years in July 
since my ileostomy surgery. 
     I live 100 miles from Wpg so am not able to attend your meetings, 
but I really look forward to receiving each edition of Inside/Out.  
     Thanks so much to each of the volunteers who work so faithfully to 
make the Wpg Ostomy Assoc. such a wonderful source of advice & 
info for all ostomates! 
     Your work is appreciated!! 
  Wanda Long  
   Manitou, MB 
 

 ************************************   

Dear Ostomy Association, 
I havenôt forgotten you completely but Iôve had a lot of health 
problems. July, I fractured my femur & had to have a new hip made 
as my old one wore out. I was in Grace for 2 wks and Deer Lodge 
rehab for 6. 
 Yours sincerely,  
  Gretta Friesen.  
  

 ************************************   

Hi Lorrie and Randy,  
 

I wanted to let you know that I am retiring and my last day will be 
Aug 31st. Time has absolutely zipped by, I thought I had more time 
but I was busy working, lol. Anyway, I wanted to let you know 
personally and I wanted to express my gratitude to the WOA for all 
the wonderful support for the MOP. It would not be what it is without 
your tireless efforts on behalf of the ostomates of Manitoba. I have 
been very blessed to be able to ñworkò in a job that I love. I wish you 
all the very best, good health and more exciting times as the WOA 
moves into future endeavours, including a more ñvirtualò approach. 
 

Warmest regards and hugs, 
  Mary 
 

aŀǊȅ wƻōŜǊǘǎƻƴ wb .b ²h//ό/ύ 
tǊƻƎǊŀƳ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ 
aŀƴƛǘƻōŀ hǎǘƻƳȅ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ 
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WINNIPEG OSTOMY  
CHAPTER VOLUNTEERS 

 
SOCIAL CONVENORS: 
Fem Ann Algera       204-654-0743 
Judy Stamler       
RECEPTION/HOSPITALITY: 
Rollie Binner     204-667-2326 
PUBLIC RELATIONS:  
Randy Hull    204-669-5802 
MEMBERSHIP CHAIR:      
Rosemary Gaffray            1-204-367-8031 
LIBRARY/TAPES:         
Ursula Kelemen       204-338-3763 
TRANSPORTATION:    
Vacant 
CARDS:                
Jan Dowswell      204-795-3933 
NEWSLETTER:   
Editor:  Lorrie Pismenny   204-489-2731 
Mailing:  Bert & Betty Andrews            
WEBMASTER:   
Peter Folk  
VISITOR TRAINING:  
Lorrie Pismenny      204-489-2731 
SASO:    
Vacant 
FOWC: Friends of Ostomates 
Worldwide (Canada)  
UNUSED SUPPLIES PICK UP 
COORDINATOR:  
Barry Cox    204-832-9088 
 
CHAPTER WEBSITE: 
http://:ostomy-winnipeg.ca 
CHAPTER EMAIL:   
woainfo@mts.net 
 
The Winnipeg Ostomy Association is a 
registered non-profit charity run by 
volunteers. The WOA was incorporated in 
August 1972.  
 
BRANDON/WESTMAN OSTOMY 
SUPPORT GROUP: 

Contacts:  
Marg Pollock  204-728-1421 
Betty Moyer:                      204-728-6886 
Judy & Wayne Baker:        204-726-4839 
 
 

OSTOMY SUPPLIES 
HSC MATERIALS HANDLING 
59 Pearl St. , Winnipeg, MB. 

  
ORDERS: 204-926.6080 or 

1.877.477.4773 
E-mail: ossupplies@wrha.mb.ca 
Monday to Friday 8:00am to 4:00pm 

  
PICK-UP: Monday to Friday  

8:00am to 11:00pm 
 

 WEôVE GOT MAIL! 



 

FROM the    

PRESIDENTõS DESK 
 

Hi folks, 
 
We have had one hot summer so 
far, hope you have been 
enjoying it. 
 
Although travel options have been restrictive, many 
have taken advantage of local day trips around 
Manitoba. Some have made use of cottages more, 
gone camping or made visits to friends who have 
those amenities. My hope is that you kept busy and 
not focused on this Covid-19 Pandemic. 

We had our first WOA Board meeting August 19th in 
person! We sat at tables individually spaced 6 feet 
apart. It was a very productive meeting. Finances 
were reviewed and things are holding steady. 
Visitors report was received with only phone visits 
being done, with fewer surgeries.  

Membership has been steady since the beginning of 
2020, with 173 paid up members and 28 past due 
members, and unfortunately 9 deaths. Our 
membership total would be over 200 if we were all 
current. Apparently, I am one of past due members, 
but my cheque is in the mail. Likely there are others 
like me who have placed their renewal notice in a 
neat pile, then forgotten it. Membership helps us 
keep an office and meeting room use at 825 
Sherbrook. In addition it covers; the Newsletter, 
phone and internet, website and other operating 
expenses. So please take a minute and ensure you 
are paid up. Only paid up members can hold Board 
positions, be a Visitor, and vote at our AGM. 

The best news coming out of our Board meeting is 
the resumption of meetings in September. The only 
hitch is we are limited by the size of the room we 
use. Although indoor groups can be 50, we are 
limited to 25 in rooms 203 and 204 at the Sherbrook 
St. building. So we have decided that people who 
have no internet options at home or are technically 
challenged can come in person or phone in. In 
person people will have to follow health guidelines 
as directed at the time. There will only be bottled 
water at the meeting. Others with computers, tablets 
and smart phones will be able to join us via an 

(Continued on page 5) 
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To Our  
Generous  
Donors 

 
Stoma Anniversary 

Evelyn Waldera -74 years! 
Wanda Long - 40 years! 
Barry Cox - 20 years! 

Lorrie Pismenny - 20 years! 
M.B.-17 years! 

Anonymous -20 years! 
 

In Memory of Vincent Gibson 
Charlene McCrea 
Brian Roach 

Delores Jacobson 
  

General Funds 
Sharon Pchajek 

Gord & Liz Armstrong 
Gretta Friesen 
Yvonne Roeland 
Lorrie Pismenny 

 

Susan Maxwell & Anonymous 
(All Charities Campaign 2019ð 
Employees Govt. of MB) 

 

Camp Fund 
Ingrid Schamber 
Rollie Binner 
Doug Bradie 

  

Your generosity is  
greatly appreciated! 

July Visitor Report  
 

Surgeries:  Ileostomy  3;   Colostomy  7;     
        Urostomy  0; 
  

Hospital referrals:   STB 10;  
  

Valued Visitors:                                        
Bonnie Dyson (2), Debbie Balzar (2),         
Sandy Owsianski, Greg Warren (2),          
Fred Algera (2),               
Angie Izzard 
 
Submitted by  
Bonnie Dyson,  
Visitor Coordinator 



 

online service. We have not decided which 
service to use yet. 

¶ So please mark your calendars for 
September 23rd. 

¶ In person people will need to call Lorrie at 
204-489-2731.    

¶ Online people should email me at 
r.hull@shaw.ca  with subject heading: Join 
Meeting Sept.  

A week prior to the meeting I will email the 
coordinates to join the meeting. This will be an 
exciting change for us, but also our first- so be 
patient. On a positive note, it will allow members 
from all over the province to attend the meeting. 

Please stay connected and come and join us. It 
is within our own support 
circles that we receive the 
greatest support, 
encouragement and 
information.  

 Randy Hull 
 
 r.hull@shaw.ca  
 Winnipeg, MB 

(Continued from page 4) From the Presidentôs Desk 
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Ask an ET (Ostomy Nurse) 
With Lauren Wolfe, RN, BSN, CWOCN 
 

Question: Can I work with an ostomy? 
 
Answer: Having an ostomy doesnôt restrict your 
ability to go back to work. However, depending on 
the nature of your job you may need to make a few 
adjustments.  
 
If your job requires a lot of lifting or activity, discuss 
with your ostomy nurse whether a hernia support belt 
is needed. It is up to you whether you share having an 
ostomy with your boss and colleagues. Itôs your body 
and these are your choices. However, if any 
adaptions are needed in your job due to your ostomy 
you will need to share your medical condition. 
Remember to always carry a spare pouching system 
with you for the unexpected leak.  
 

Source: Nightingale Medical LTDðFall 2017 

 COVID-19 INSTRUCTIONS for       
SEPT. 23rd  Onsite Meeting 

 

¶ You will be requested to sign a self-screening 
question upon signing in. Individual pens will be 
provided.  

¶ Hand hygiene and sterilization of surfaces is 
obligatory.  

¶ Hand sanitizer and wipes will be provided.   
¶ Face masks are recommended, but not 
mandatory. Face masks will be provided if 
needed. 

¶ All must adhere to social distancing within the 
meeting room with movement around the room 
to be kept to washroom visits. Family bubbles 
will be permitted.  

¶ Bottled water will be provided. You may bring 
your own beverage and snack. Not to be shared.  

 
NOTE: There may be more/less instructions the 
closer we get to our meeting date. If you have 
registered you will be notified in advance.  

  

ñWill I Be Able to Have a Baby?ò 
By Corinne Barnes, Metro MD 

Originally written 1979, reprinted 2019 Metro MD newsletter 
Via North Central Oklahoma 

 

     I asked this same question myself seven years ago 
and generally responded with the answer I was given 
é that surgery itself does not prevent pregnancy.    
While this is true, it does leave something to be 
desired as an answer to a very serious question. 
     Now I have a more positive response...seven years 
after my ileostomy, I can confirm that pregnancy is 
very definitely possible by relating my personal 
experience with our first child, Teresa, born October 
11, 1077 at Holy Cross. While at Holy Cross, Horace 
Saunders and Liz OôConnor encouraged me to ñtake 
notesò and to relate my pregnancy and delivery 
experiences to fellow ostomates through the 
newsletter. Here is a long overdue thanks to both 
Horace and Liz for their thoughtfulness and support. 
     My pregnancy with Teresa was quite normal. I 
was able to work up until three weeks before she was 
born. I experience the usual discomforts, i.e., 
morning sickness, fatigue, etc., (escaped 
hemorrhoids). I did find I needed even more than my 
normal fluid requirements; it was difficult to adjust 
as I found myself very thirsty most of the time.  
     During the 9th month I did develop what my 
doctor described as a mechanical obstruction of the 
intestine by the uterus. The weight of the uterus 
partially pinched the intestine closed so a liquid to 

(Continued on page 7) 

mailto:r.hull@shaw.ca
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiU3I7wzabZAhWEzVMKHWFHAwEQjRx6BAgAEAY&url=http%3A%2F%2Fmoziru.com%2Fexplore%2FMigration%2520clipart%2520supportive%2F&psig=AOvVaw3d5crVA2ygdSZ0IwYz9jK1&ust=15187389
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In MEMORIAM 
 
 

Stephen Dragomir 
 
 
 

We extend our sympathy to his 
family and friends 

A warm welcome to new  
chapter members: 

 

Steve Stelmach 
 Anonymous 

  Words of Wisdom During This Difficult Time 
From Madelene Grimm, CWOCN, OAGC Medical Advisor, OACG The 
New Outlook, Spring 2020 

 
1. Wash your hands, wash your hands, wash your hands 
2. Avoid crowds. If you are of the senior designation 
shop when the stores have designated hours. If you 
have someone offering to do your shoppingé let 
them. No time for pride.  

3. Turn off the news except for a short update daily or 
every other day. It will depress you and a depressed 
spirit is more immune compromised. 

4. ñFace timeò or telephone your friends. Talk to 
someone uplifting two times dailyðminimum. 

5. Remember how to laugh! 
6. Sit on your porch and soak up the sun. Enjoy the 
patter of rain. Listen to the birds, NOT the politicians! 

7. Find your common sense and start applying it to 
everything you do.  

8. Make a ñgrateful forò list. Read it and add to it daily. 
9. Remember to love someone or something daily 
10. Remember to love yourself as you are. 
 

Source: Green Bay Area Ostomy Support Group, July-August 2020 

FROM the EDITORõS DESK   
 

     Your Board of Directors met 
recently to discuss starting up our 
meetings this fall. As outlined in the 
previous pages, we are going to 
attempt to meet physically in a small 
group while at the same time offer 
online access. As with everything else 
to do with COVID-19 this should prove to be quite 
interesting. From my experience with video 
conferencing, the first attempt at an online meeting 
will likely start with a lot of unknowns and confusion.  
So, please register, plan to attend with a lot of patience 
and humour and we may actually be successful and 
plan more such meetings.  
     One really, really positive outcome of this virtual 
meeting is that members outside of Winnipeg will 
have the chance to join us. I look forward to seeing 
and speaking to many of you whom I only know by 
name from our membership list.  
     As Randy mentioned in the Summer issue, he is 
working with Manitoba Health in the Emergency 
Operations Centre. We hope to have him speak at the 

September meeting about his experiences these past 
six months. Weôll call it ñBehind the Covid sceneò.  
     I feel itôs important to mention that we received 
close to $4000 in donations during these Covid 
months. I canôt say ñthank youò enough to everyone 
who took the time to send in a cheque or donate 
through Canada Helps on our website.  
     From an impressive number of members who are 
celebrating ñyearsò of living with an ostomy;  to 
families, who in their time of grief, directed donations 
to the WOA in memory of their loved one; to those 
who support the camp fund and to those who donate 
their monies to be óused as neededôï your generosity 
is greatly appreciated!   
     The news that Mary Robertson is retiring has come 
as a surprise. Surely, she is far too young to retire! 
However, we wish her all the very bestðhealth, 
happiness and well deserved relaxation in her 
retirement. She will be missed by all! 
     I know weôre all making the best of this new 
ñnormalò. It will be interesting to hear how you all 
have adapted.  

 Take care and stay healthy,                        Lorrie  

Donõt worry if plan A fails, there are 25 

more letters in the alphabet.  -Anonymous. 



 

Summer Tips for 
Ostomates 
 

Whether it is golfing, 
hiking, tennis, 
swimming, or 
gardening, most of us 
are increasing our 
activity level after a few 
months of staying safe at home. If you are new to life 
with an ostomy you may be feeling apprehensive of 
these activities, but with a few tweaks and some 
planning you will be enjoying your summer with 
small groups of family and friends.  
 

Survive the heat 
Summer can bring some very high temperatures. You 
may need to change your pouching system more 
frequently than usual when it is hot. Increased 
temperatures can cause perspiration, which will not 
only decrease your wear-time but may also result in a 
skin rash from moisture underneath your pouch. 
Maintaining a healthy body weight is helpful as is 
wearing clothing that is breathable and moisture 
wicking. Donôt leave your ostomy supplies in a 
vehicle as the high temperatures will result in the 
products being unusable.  
 

Keep hydrated 
The risk of dehydration is increased for those with an 
ileostomyðespecially when it is hot outside. The 
more you sweat, the more fluids you need. Keep cool 
and enjoy healthy beverages and water rich foods such 
as watermelon, grapes and cucumber.  
 

Enjoy the pool and beach 
The hot weather will find many of us at the beach or 
poolside. Most ostomy pouching systems have water 
resistant adhesives that will remain intact when 
exposed to water. Be sure to rinse the outside of your 
pouch after swimming in salt water or chlorine and 
towel dry. A wet pouch, especially one wet with salt 
water or chlorine, can lead to skin irritation. If you are 
spending a lot of time in the water you may find that 
you need a flange extender.  
 

Some folks are concerned about their pouch being 
visible when wearing a swimsuit. Others are 
completely comfortable with their pouch exposed. Do 
whatever you are comfortable with. Below are some 
suggestions for swimming attire: 
¶ If appropriate, a smaller pouch or stoma cap can 
be used and is less visible 

¶ Wear a t-shirt over your swimwear 
¶ Swimsuits with a pouch are available 

¶ Wear high waisted swim trunks or swim suit 
bottoms 

¶ For women, a one-piece swimsuit with ruching or 
a bold pattern will camouflage your pouch 

¶ A tankini will make emptying the pouch easier 
 

Take that trip 
This summer, most of us will not be travelling. But if 
you are taking a trip to visit family or friends or to 
explore our beautiful province some pre-planning will 
make your trip with an ostomy successful.  
¶ Bring 2-3 times the amount of supplies you think 
you will need 

¶ Write down the company and product number of 
the supplies you are using just in case you need to 
purchase supplies. Be aware that the availability of 
product varies by community 

¶ Bring extra fluids and snacks 
¶ For road trips plan stops and empty your pouch at 
every stop and bring your extra supplies in an 
insulated lunch bag to minimize the impact of heat 

 

Donôt let your ostomy hold you backðenjoy your 
summer doing what you love to do. If you have any 
questions or concerns please book an appointment to 
see a Nurse Specialized in Wound, Ostomy and 
Continence (NSWOC). 
 

Source: Laureen Sommerey, RN, BScN, MScN, WOCCÉ https://
dailymail.co.uk/health/article-3131245/Skeletal-woman-thought-
anorexic-discovers-weight-loss-actually-crippling-bowel-
disease.html 
Via Nightingale Medical Supplies LTDðSummer 2020 
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soft diet was recommended. The diet worked well 
and relieved what distention had developed. My 
internist and obstetrician worked together to solve 
this complication.  
     During this whole pregnancy the stoma changed 
very little. It became more almond shaped as my 
abdomen grew but did not change in size after the 
6th month. I was fortunate to be able to use the same 
size appliance throughout by just reshaping the 
karaya ring to accommodate my stoma. Overall, the 
size changed less than 1/4 inch in diameter and 
protruded about 1/4 inch further than usual. My 
normal size stoma returned in about 10 days after 
delivery. I had anticipated leakage problems because 
of the changing shape of my abdomen but 
experienced none.  
     My only real problem with the stoma was not 
being able to see it over my tummy to change 
appliances! 
 

Source: UOA St. Louis, MO   - Winter 2019 

(Continued from page 5)    ñWill I Be Able To Have a Baby?ò 
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